
Collaborative Meeting Minutes August 21, 2014 

 

The Meeting was brought to order at 10:05 am. 

The previous collaborative meeting minutes were distributed and reviewed. 

The group briefly discussed the Child Abuse Neglect Prevention Initiative grant along with the Mental 

Health Domestic Violence and SMUMCF FINS incentives for LIPT/CHINS/Attendance Panel review. Child 

Abuse Neglect Prevention Initiative has been submitted to GOCF. Mental Health/Domestic Violence 

funded by Verizon, need to collect at least 400 surveys from 9 counties. SMUMCF parents are to 

complete case plans, they can receive incentives of up to $650. Not approved yet but have received 

MOA’s. 

 

The past or ongoing Initiatives were discussed:   

 School Supply Drive – August 2nd, 430 backpacks were distributed, remaining 65 were donated 

 Alcohol Prevention Initiative – CCAT: Working with 6 students and CCGA to make campaign 

using high school class as test group; DEFY 2: Trying to implement into middle schools; 

Compliance: Trying to get On Premise; SS: Finished, printing, will be distributed soon. 

 Financial Management Series: Aug 26th is 4th class out of the 5 class series. It will be on credit 

and it is in conjunction with CCAR, Habitat, and United 1st. Having great response out of the 

classes.  

 Juvenile Reinvestment – Having conference this week. Have 12 juveniles eligible every year for 

diversion program. 

 Liza Rudolf Trail – Tough to get responses, improved trail, there are 2 comfort stations and are 

working on getting fitness stations 

 Community Service Center – Building Hopefully by the EOY 

 Midtown Park – Redevelopment plan for Cumberland Oaks, new city manager meeting week 

after next, the previous city manager was encouraging and identified 5 different possible areas 

for the park.  

Jon August – CCAR Carl Kinsey – AIRE Katherine Kelsven – CGACAA 
Susan Lottinville – KPD Leslie Decker – Safe Harbor Tiffany Lemery – Gateway 
Jeannie Roberts – Safe Harbor Jeff Clark – Safe Harbor Sharon Atkinson – Safe Harbor 
Rachel Baldwin – WBL/CCWF Dave Southern – Roundtable Chandra Mahony – 2nd Harvest 
Chris White – Advanced Learning Robyn Rotunda – Child Advocacy Aleta Fox – Jax vet center 
Lena B. Brathwaite Bell – IPE Amor Smith – IPE  Bill Hesse – BHL/CCSO 
Mandy Scott – CCAR Gregory Lockhart – CCAR Pastor Ham – M. 4 Camden 
Lizette Morales – Teacher Teria Brown – Paxen Shantay Gibbs – United Way 
Lynn Roth – Lighthorse Barbara Stackhouse – CGACAA Mia Odum – CCAR 
Bridget Wenum – CASA Pheobe Floyd – CCSchools CT Green – CCAR 
Celenda Perry - CCAR   



 McKinney Community Health Center – Opening next to CASA possibly by the end of the year. 

Possibly waiting for funding. 

 

Upcoming and Other Initiatives: 

 YELP – September 9th 5:30 – 7:30. Classroom 107 at CCGA. Applications at the high school. 

Looking for adult volunteers. 

 Suicide Prevention Conference – At CCGA all day. Participants funded for 2 nights. 26 coalitions 

are sending representatives. Can register online. Lodging information and activities on web page 

 Teen Maze – October 28th *confirmed date* 

 Depression screening – October, flier coming soon. As always it is free. Will be at CCGA Rotunda 

5-7pm, information will be in the newspaper 

 Mobile Pantry – 11/1 Southeast Community Church 

 

Next Meeting Dates: 

 Board: October 21st, 2014 

 Collaborative: September 18th, 2014 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 11:41 

Recorded by: Jon August 


